The CITY OF DAYTONA BEACH

~r~—— “THE WORLD’S MOST FAMOUS BEACH" —————~——
Office of the Director of Public Works

TO: James V. Chisholm, City Manager

FROM: Andrew J. Holmes, Public Works DirectoW

DATE: December 4, 2018

SUBJECT: I-95 Community Aesthetic Feature Agreement

REQUEST:

The Public Works Department requests the City Commission adopt a Resolution authorizing the City Manager to
execute an agreement between The City of Daytona Beach and Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for a
Community Aesthetic Feature which will be maintained by the City.

CONSIDERATIONS:

The feature was designed and will be installed as part of the overall aesthetics component of a FDOT Design-Build
Construction project, FM #242715-2-52-01 and will be installed within the I-95 and I-4 interchange. The FDOT
requires the City Commission’s resolution authorizing execution be attached to the agreement. The agreement entails
that both parties acknowledge that the FDOT shall bare the cost and responsibility of design and installation; the
City shall bare the cost and responsibility of the perpetual maintenance of the feature. The terms of the agreement
will commence upon full execution of the Agreement, and continue through December 31, 2068, which is determined
as the lifespans of the project.

FUNDING:
There is no funding associated with this request; The FDOT will be responsible for the funding of the project.

RECOMMENDATION:

The Public Works Department recommends the City Commission adopt a Resolution authorizing the City Manager
to execute an agreement between The City of Daytona Beach and Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for
a Community Aesthetic Feature which will be maintained by the City.

ATTACHEMENTS:

1) Agenda Summary

2) Community Aesthetic Feature Agreement
3) I-95 Aesthetics Meeting Summary

4) Proposed Design
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